

Newsletter Friday 17th November 2023

https://brookburn.manchester.sch.uk



Spotlight on... Mrs Deer

I am really enjoying my first term here at Brookburn. My experience has been so positive thanks to the pupils, staff and families who have been so

welcoming since I joined.

As Assistant Headteacher, part of my role is to work alongside the teachers and parents in Year 5/6 to ensure children have the support they need to make good progress academically, socially and emotionally. I have been very impressed with how the children have settled into Upper Key Stage 2 and transitioned into their new classes over this term. The children have been acting as great role models for the younger pupils in school and class teachers have been very impressed with the children's commitment to their learning across the phase.

As well as being Assistant Headteacher for Upper Key Stage 2, I also lead Religious Education and Design Technology.

We have recently introduced a new Design Technology scheme and it was a pleasure to see the children so engaged with their learning last half term.

Please come and say hello and do not hesitate to get in touch if you have anything you would like to discuss.



Many of our families will know Emily Henderson in her role as Deputy Headteacher at

Brookburn and more recently as Head of School at Barlow Hall.

We are very sad to announce that Emily Henderson, will be leaving her position as Head of School at Barlow Hall and LINK Learning Trust at the end of this term. Emily has supported children, their families, the staff and myself, during her time at both schools.

She has brought a wealth of knowledge that will have a long lasting and positive impact across Brookburn, Barlow Hall and the trust. Emily will be the new Headteacher of a primary school situated in Barcelona, Spain, a very exciting life changing opportunity for herself and her family.

We thank Emily for everything she has done during her time in both schools and wish her and her family, all the best for her future.

> Jayne Kennedy Executive Headteacher



SEND Coffee Morning - Thu 30th November - 9am

Mrs Ikin-Tomkinson, our SENDCo is hosting a coffee morning on Thursday 30th November at 9am in our Training Room (access via the cobbled lane).

This is for all parents and carers including those who have children

with SEND, anyone who may have concerns and those of you who would just like to come along and learn more about Special Educational Needs and Disabilities and meet the Inclusion team at Brookburn.

LOCAL

What is the Manchester Local Offer?

The Manchester Local Offer brings together information in one place. It helps children and young people with SEND up to the age of 25 and their parents/carers in the Manchester City Council area understand what services and support they can expect lo-

cally. This includes their statutory entitlements which are required by law.

Please take a look at their website https://hsm.manchester.gov.uk/kb5/manchester/directory/advice.page?id=mO0tlmfV7RY where you will find information about regular drop-ins and newsletters including the latest updates. The Manchester Local Offer work with families to help improve services and what's on offer and every local authority has to talk with children and young people with SEND and their families to find out what sort of support and services they need. See more in the 'Get Involved and Have Your Say' section.

See the video https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6G91t1JXPGM for more details.

Cross Country Success!

Brookburn running squad were celebrating after finishing in first place in the cross country Manchester finals last week. We officially have the fastest boys and girls primary teams in the city this year!

Congratulations to all the runners and a huge thanks to the parents who gave up their time to ensure we could travel to and from the event safely.





Newsletter Friday 17th November 2023

https://brookburn.manchester.sch.uk



We have a short survey https://forms.gle/ FykWxCdYTcVJYLgr5 that you may wish to complete regarding the

proposed permanent closure of Brookburn Road in front of the school from 8.30am until 9.10am and 3.10pm until 3.50pm.

Please note that objections to Manchester City Council need to be made by 30th November using the email address: EngCP8@manchester.gov.uk

ONE CHORLTON

One Chorlton have just published their latest community newsletter which you

can now view online at https://onechorlton.co.uk/ It details what they are proposing for site, design considerations, the draft masterplan, how it has been shaped by feedback from our first conversation, and how you can get involved in the consultation.



As part of the consultation, you can pop along to drop-in events, where there will be more information on display and members of the team on hand to answer

any questions.

Visit them at the unit opposite Timpson's in the Chorlton Shopping Centre on:

Saturday 18 November 2023: 10am-4pm Tuesday 21 November 2023: 12pm-6pm

If you can't make those dates, the exhibition will be in the space and available to view at the below times. Whilst there won't be the full team in attendance, someone will be on hand during these follow-up sessions:

Friday 24 November 2023: 10am-4pm Thursday 30 November 2023: 10am-4pm Monday 4 December 2023: 10am-4pm

How do I know if my child is too ill for school?

The NHS have a very useful page that helps parents to decide whether their child should attend school. This covers infectious diseases and illnesses that we have to be careful we don't pass on to other children in the school.

You can find the information by following the link below:

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-

The dark evenings and cold winter months are challenging for everyone, especially those struggling with the cost of living.

Manchester City Council have various ways to support you:

Manchester's FREE Cost of Living Advice

Line: Support with benefits, help and advice about rent, debt, bills, food support and help to get online (support to access the internet, laptops, phones and data). The advice line is open Monday to Friday 9am to 4.30pm on 0800 023 2692. You can also text on 07860 022 876 or visit manchester.gov.uk/coladvice.

For a comprehensive guide to the financial help and practical support available to Manchester residents visit https://www.manchester.gov.uk/ HelpingHands

For information on housing/council tax, FSM, fuel, travel and cash grants, furniture and white goods. https://www.manchester.gov.uk/info/200008/ benefits and support/8335/ discretionary payments and grants

You can find out more about Warm Welcome spaces near you by accessing the web pages and map at https://www.warmwelcome.uk/

There are both referral and non-referral foodbanks across Manchester. You can find your nearest online

at www.trusselltrust.org or www.greatertogetherm anchester.org.



At any given time up to 40% of adults and 50% of children (this rises to 80% with a SEND diagnosis) have difficulties with their sleep. Yet in a recent survey,

sleep

Does your child

suffer with

sleep issues?

(03303 530 541

almost 60% of adults felt there was a lack of support for sleep issues. Sleep problems can leave people feeling isolated and lonely. The free National Sleep Helpline is run by trained sleep advisors, many of whom are specialists in working with SEND.

The helpline is open 5 times a week, Monday, Tuesday, Thursday evenings 7-9pm, and Monday, Wednesday mornings 9-11am. The number is 03303 530 541. You can read more here: https:// thesleepcharity.org.uk/



Newsletter Friday 17th November 2023

https://brookburn.manchester.sch.uk



We have recently received complaints from local residents regarding parking. Driveways are being blocked by vehicles and parents are parking on private property. Please could parents park with courtesy ensuring that residents driveways are not blocked and parking is safe.

Thank you.

Term Dates

2023-2024

Thu 21 Dec School closes at 2pm **Spring Term**

Mon 8 Jan

Return to school Fri 16 Feb School closes for half term

Mon 19 - Fri 23 Feb Half term holiday

Mon 26 Feb

Return to school

Thu 28 Mar

School closes at 2pm for Easter

No After School Club

Summer Term

Mon 15 Apr Return to School Thu 2 May

School closed - INSET

Mon 6 May

School closed - Bank Holiday

Fri 24 May

School closes for half term

Mon 27 - Fri 31 May



Weekly

Monday

Flute/Clarinet lessons (am)

Guitar lessons (pm) Steel pan lessons (pm)

Wednesday

Violin/Cello lessons (am) Year 4 swimming lessons (pm)

Other Events November

Sat 18th Nov

Den Volunteer Day 10.30am -1pm

Mon 20th - Fri 24th Nov

Road Safety Week

Fri 24th Nov

EYFS Bird of Prey Visit

Mon 27th Nov

Height and Weight Checks - Rec & Y6 Girl's Futsal Comp

Tue 28th

Progress Evening 3.45-7pm

Thu 30th Nov

SEND Coffee Morning Progress Evening 3.45-6pm

December

Mon 4th Dec

Boys Futsal Comp

Thu 7th Dec

PTA non-uniform day and Winter Disco



Week end- ing:	Most Improved	High Score	Class of the Week
Fri 10	Kenan	Dylan	6MS
Nov	5LQ	2SD	
Fri	Eilidh	Kit	6MS
17 Nov	4CS	3MC	

School Lunches

Next week we will follow Week 2 Menu. Click the link below to the view the full menu for the week:

Week 2 - Week beginning 20 November

Week 3 - Week beginning 27 November

You can view the full menu menu on our website https://brookburn.manchester.sch.uk/parentscarers/school-meals/

Christmas Events for Parents and Carers

Reception Nativity

Tuesday 12th December - 9.15am

Nursery Singalong

Wednesday 13th December 9.15am

Key Stage 1 Performance

Tuesday 19th December 9.15am and 2.15pm

Whole School Carols by Candlelight

Thursday 21st December 1.45pm - 2pm



JINTER DISCO

Save the Date!

The Winter Disco will take place at school on 7th December, Full details will be sent out next week. The PTA need various volunteers for set up during the day (approx. 2pm), duties at the disco and the clean-up.

Please get in touch with a PTA member or register when you purchase your tickets. The disco won't be able to happen if there are not enough volunteers.



Newsletter Friday 17th November 2023

https://brookburn.manchester.sch.uk

